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Standing Committee Meetings  
 
Standing Committee Meeting (SCM) will be held April 20 to 22/2012 at the Crown Plaza Hotel Toronto. 
 
Topics for discussion– Review the first OAIC held in Mississauga March 30 to April 1/2012 
Continual comparison study of G&T and Adult Manuals in an attempt to correct past inconsistencies. 
 
 
Ontario Adult Invitational Cup (formerly ACC) 
 
The first Ontario Adult Invitational Cup (OAIC) was held in Mississauga March 30 to April 1/2012. 20 with teams from 
Western, Southern and Central participating at 18+BB, B and C levels. As stated the overall success will be reviewed at 
the SCM. The OAIC was held at the same time as WRRA and SWWR Regionals as Mississauga had ice available to run 
the OAIC. 
 
The OAIC was designed to be an all adult tournament and run by ADP without G&T. The was some confusion. Other 
items to review are looking for a host for next year, attempt to find a non-conflicting weekend and attempt to entice more 
teams to participate. 
 
 
Western Regionals 
 
11 18+ teams participated in the Western Regionals at the B and BB levels the Woolwich Bees and Guelph Gold winning 
respectively.  
 
 
 
 
Level of Play and Seeding 
 
This was ADP’s first attempt to review and compare levels of play amongst ALL regions. This was done by comparing 
tournament results and league play. This resulted in one team Western and Southern teams moved up C to B.  
 
In order though to maintain “balanced” divisions amongst adult team throughout the province, ADP is again asking that 
ALL Open teams honestly appraise their own abilities and to register and play at the appropriate level.  
 
Masters Level 30+ 
 
Reminder to those teams that qualify to consider registering a Masters team. There are some benefits to registering as a 
Masters team (see the ADP manual). Masters teams may play at their Level of Play (i.e. B,C, etc) in a non Masters level 
division of a tournament and continue to use the benefits of Masters. Underaged substitutions void all Masters benefits 
 
 
ADP Manual 
        
The work will continue in simplifying, streamlining and cleaning up of any errors, oversights and inaccuracies. ADP 
recommends that members from all associations take some time to read and be come familiar with ALL the manuals. 
 
 
Hoping everyone a safe and happy summer. 
 
Thanks 
 
Tom Houghtling 
ADP Western Region 
 
 

 
 


